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March 2018
Welcome to this month’s edition of the EIAG Newsletter. As usual set out below are the ESAH/EIAG visits of industrial interest and we hope to see many of you at these events. There is also notice of the Bata Heritage Centre AGM and their next open day, plus a list of what sounds to be a very interesting, newly introduced series of Guided Walking Tours around Waltham Abbey Royal Gunpowder Mills. There are two requests from researchers for help and information, plus up-dates on the European Route of Industrial Heritage and Association for Industrial Archaeology.
We hope you enjoy reading this edition and if you have any comments on the Newsletter generally or specific items in it, or wish to make a contribution to the next Newsletter, please contact us via our email address - essexiag@gmail.com.
Programme of ESAH/EIAG visits 2018
The programme of visits in 2018 includes the following of industrial, maritime and transport interest. Full details and booking instructions were circulated with the Winter 2017 ESAH Newsletter, so book your places soon to avoid disappointment:

Castle Point Transport Museum. Tour of Castle Point Transport Museum on Canvey Island based in the 1934 bus depot and housing over 30 commercial vehicles – Saturday 14th April, 10:30 am - £5.00

Pentlow Hall, Church and Watermill. Tour of a 15th and 16th century moated manor house with medieval watermill and a church – Saturday 18th August, 2:00 pm - £5.00

Historic Harwich and Redoubt Fort. Tour of the old town, followed by a tour of the redoubt in the afternoon – Saturday 22nd September, 10:30 am - £5.00 (Please note cost which was omitted from the Programme Descriptions sheet.) Please provide your own lunch.
EIAG Annual Meeting. AGM followed by a ‘study day’ looking at the railway, its impact on the industries of the Colne Valley, and a visit to the Colne Valley Railway. Saturday 10th November, 11:00 am – Free for members.
Sonja Bata dies aged 91 in Toronto
Collector and philanthropist Sonja Bata, whose collection of global footwear treasures formed the basis of the Bata Shoe Museum in Toronto, died on 20th February 2018, surrounded by friends and family. She was aged 91, had begun collecting footwear in the 1940s, and her fascination with design and history led to a collection of more than 13,000 artefacts chronicling 4,500 years of history. Born in Zurich, Switzerland to a prominent family of lawyers, Sonja studied architecture until meeting Czech-Canadian Thomas Bata, the heir of a global shoe manufacturing and retail empire. 

Bata Heritage Centre

The Bata Heritage Centre has announced that their AGM is to be held on Thursday 12 April at East Tilbury Scout Hall starting at 10:00am.  All are welcome to attend.
Details of the next BHC Open Day are as follows:

With the kind permission of the owners of the former Bata factory site (1 Big Storage) BHC have agreed to host their next Open Day in this same venue and again on a Saturday – 28 April – from 10:00am to 2:00pm. Guided walks at £3 per person will be available and you are asked to pre-book a place on a tour by emailing brrcatbatamemories@hotmail.com
.

Waltham Abbey Royal Gunpowder Mills - Guided Walking Tours
 

The Royal Gunpowder Mills is a fascinating and important historic site, once a busy, thriving place of manufacture of explosives and propellants, with buildings uniquely constructed to cope with the event of an explosion, a network of waterways and canals (now mostly dry), and stories of innovation and working lives.

 

Normally people are shown the ‘northern’ part of the site by landtrain only.  However a Guided Walking Tour allows people to get close up to the history in the company of knowledgeable guides.  The tours take in 2 miles of this fascinating place over 2 hours. Tours cost £18 which includes refreshments – coffee, tea and cakes. Places are limited and therefore it is essential to pre-book, via the Invitation to View website: https://www.invitationtoview.co.uk/properties/royal-gunpowder-mills/ 

Dates of the tours are as follows:
	Sat 21 Apr
	1:00 pm
	

	Sat 19 May
	1:00 pm
	

	Sat 23 Jun
	1:00 pm
	

	Sat 21 Jul
	1:00 pm
	

	Sat 18 Aug
	1:00 pm
	

	Sat 15 Sep
	1:00 pm
	

	Sat 20 Oct
	1:00 pm
	

	Sat 10 Nov
	12:00 pm
	


Details of these Guided Walking Tours, and other events at the Royal Gunpowder Mills, can be found on the Mills’ website at www.royalgunpowdermills.com, click on Special Events.
Two requests for help from researchers:
1. Consul Shelters, would you have liked to have used one?
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Consul Shelters, dependent on size, could take up to 4 people. Their aim was protection from flying shrapnel and other debris for those who would be out, mainly as fire wardens, in an air raid. They had the advantage of being small enough to go on a roof, where fire wardens might be situated. They originated in WW1 and were still used in WW2.
These links lead to more detail.

https://www.blipfoto.com/entry/2081038933986118236
https://www.ww2civildefence.co.uk/blog/the-consol-shelter-personal-arp-protection
Question:

Essex, being on the way to London, and having its own industries of importance to WW2 could have had these Consul Shelters.

Does anyone know of where they could have been used?

Does anyone know if any are still in existence, and if so where? Answers to: jgiffould@aol.com
NB: the picture is not of a public loo!
2. Mistley Thorpe & Walton Railway

David Troughton has made contact with the EIAG as follows:

‘I am currently writing a book on the ill-fated Mistley Thorpe and Walton Railway, which after considerable research is nearing completion.  I am writing to you as I understand from my visits to the ERO that the EIAGroup may have photographs and other information which I should like to include in my book, with of course your permission and due acknowledgement.’

If anyone has photos or information which will be of help to and you are willing to share with David, please contact the EIAG at the usual email address and we will put you in touch with David.
EUROPEAN ROUTE OF INDUSTRAIL HERITAGE (ERIH)
The EIAG is a member of the ERIH organisation and regular updates are received about meetings and other activities from both the international ERIH Co-ordinator based in Germany and the UK and Ireland Co-ordinator based in Telford, Shropshire. The profile of ERIH has continued to rise and the network has expanded numerically and geographically. The following provides a summary of some recent news and events.
FUNDING: Since the foundation of ERIH in the 1990`s by a group of European partners wishing to raise the profile of industrial heritage in their respective countries it has grown into the largest network for the promotion of industrial heritage in Europe. This success has been driven from the beginning by funding from various European development programmes. In 2017 this was maintained with support agreed from the European Commission`s framework programme “Creative Europe” which is funding ERIH with an annual grant of 224,000 euros until 2020. These funds will enable ERIH to further develop and expand its activities, help to fund a special event in 2018 and enable ERIH to run a site twinning initiative which will fund staff exchanges between member sites as a way of sharing ideas and best practice.
THE ERIH BOARD: This met five times during 2017 with agendas focused on all aspects of the existing and planned work of ERIH. These meetings are usually held at ERIH Anchor Point sites in different partner countries and the visits also enable board members to view progress at existing or potential ERIH sites. In April a meeting was held in the UK at the Lion Salt Works where members were able to see the result of the major Heritage Lottery Fund supported refurbishment programme. In addition they paid a visit to the new UK Anchor Point of Port Sunlight.
An important matter that the Board has been considering is whether ERIH should apply for recognition as a European Cultural Route since there is no existing route that is focused on industrial heritage. Following a meeting to discuss this issue at the European Council in January it was decided at the last Board meeting to submit an application in September 2018.

EVENTS HELD IN 2017: The Annual Conference, along with a meeting of the General Assembly of members, was held on 20th-22nd September in Copenhagen. The theme for the meeting was “Industrial Tourism-linking the past with the present and future”. It was attended by more than 60 delegates who enjoyed presentations and tours to various sites in the region. The venue for the 2018 conference is still to be agreed.
EVENTS PLANNED IN 2018: ERIH will have a stand at the International Tourism Fair which is being held in Berlin from the 7th -11th March. At this important promotional and networking event ERIH will be represented by the President, Prof. Dr Meinrad Grewenig and the General Secretary, Christiane Baum.
2018 is the European Year of Cultural Heritage (EYCH) and to mark this a special ERIH event will be launched on 1st May 2018 called “Work it Out”. This targets groups of younger people who have been encouraged to register, learn a dance performance accompanied by specially arranged music and then perform this at ERIH sites across Europe in the setting of former factories, in engine halls and beneath pithead workings. Over 30 sites are already signed up for performances and film teams will share them through a range of social media platforms. The sites will add their own activities to the event, turning the day into a celebration of European industrial heritage. 
ERIH IN THE UK: During 2017 three ERIH UK member meetings were held at The Pierhead Building, Cardiff, in February; the Black Country Living Museum, Dudley, in April; and the Verdent Works, Dundee, in October. Presentations and discussion at these meetings included the topics of Regional Routes of Industrial Heritage-the benefits and opportunities, Crowdfunding, Industrial Heritage at Risk, Use of canals and former railway as industrial heritage routes and Using Social Media to promote sites. In addition to Port Sunlight the Black Country Living Museum, Dudley, and Stanley Mills, Perth, have become new UK Anchor Points.
ERIH WEBSITE: Power Point presentations from both the UK meetings and the Annual Conference can be viewed on the new ERIH website using the link:

https://www.erih.net/service/downloads/
The website provides access to a huge amount of industrial heritage information and since its relaunch in 2016 the number of visitors to the site have doubled to 1.4 million a year. The content continues to be developed with around 250 recent additions made to the database of industrial heritage sites of interest which now contains over 1,630 entries. These cover both the main Anchor Point sites of the route and many other sites on specific regional routes. The Biography of important industrial heritage personalities has also been expanded with the addition of a further 15 individuals. There is a Links List on which has been collected over 300 websites which provide details of the industrial heritage of countries and regions across Europe.  Industrial heritage conferences or experts events are now also listed on the website, to publicize your group`s activities details can be sent to: 

webmaster@erih.net.

Association for Industrial Archaeology (AIA)

In the January 2018 edition of the EIAG Newsletter, details were given on the EIAG’s affiliation to the AIA, and particularly the fact that EIAG receive copies of the AIA publications, IA News and IA Review.

The latest edition of Industrial Archaeology Review – Volume 39, Number 2, November 2017 – has been recently received and should be available to members at the ESAH library. This is a special themed edition on Workers’ Housing. Although three of the articles take as their subject workers’ housing in the midlands and the north, the fourth – Workers’/Affordable Housing and the Development of Construction Systems – takes a more national overview of construction systems including timber and metal frames, and the use of concrete. Reference is made to the concrete houses built by Crittall’s on the Clockhouse Way estate in Braintree. The research undertaken by your Chairman and Vice-Chairman on workers’ housing in Essex is also referenced in one of the articles.
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Concrete housing in Clockhouse Way, Braintree, by Crittall’s
EIAG Committee Members

As those of you who have attended the EIAG Annual Meetings in November each year will know, the Group is run by a Committee which currently consists of:
Chairman – Tony Crosby

Vice–Chairman – Adrian Corder-Birch

Secretary – Paul Gilman

Membership – Jane Giffould

Programme – Paul Sainsbury

Other members:

Dave Buckley

Elphin Watkin
When the Group was first established there were two other members who have had to step down over the last couple of years. So we are now seeking volunteers to join the Committee and help to run the Group, ensuring that it offers an interesting programme through the year, produces this Newsletter, and ensures the Group meets its remit as originally set out. The Committee meets four times a year in Chelmsford for about two hours. Liaison between meetings is mainly by email. If you are interested in joining the Committee please email us at the EIAG email address: essexiag@gmail.com. We look forward to hearing from you.
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